
October 10, 2023 

 

TO:  Lincoln Parish Police Jury 

FROM: Employee Recognition Committee 

SUBJECT: Committee Report 

 

The Employee Recognition Committee of the Lincoln Parish Police Jury met in the Police 

Jury Meeting Room, Tuesday, October 10, 2023, at 5:00 p.m. Present were:  Theresa 

Wyatt, Chair; Glenn Scriber, Matt Pullin, Milton Melton, and Sharyon Mayfield. 

 

Theresa Wyatt called the meeting to order and Matt Pullin gave the Invocation.  

 

Sharyon Mayfield offered a motion, seconded by Glenn Scriber, to approve the agenda as 

printed. The motion carried with the following votes: 

 

YEAS: Wyatt, Scriber, Pullin, Melton, and Mayfield 

 

Chair Wyatt called for Public Comments on Agenda items. There were none. 

 

Mr. Courtney Hall, Interim Parish Administrator, indicated that financial contributions 

and donations projected through the end of the year would fail to meet projected 

expenses by several hundred dollars. Following discussion, several Jurors indicated that 

they would increase their contributions to meet this shortfall. 

Next item on the agenda was to schedule the Christmas party and location. After 

discussion, Milton Melton offered a motion, seconded by Matt Pullin, to have the party 

on December 14, 2023, at 6:30 p.m. at Lincoln Hall. The motion carried with the 

following votes: 

YEAS: Wyatt, Scriber, Pullin, Melton, and Mayfield 

 

Next item on the agenda was discussion of the food service. Glenn Scriber offered a 

motion, seconded by Matt Pullin, to recommend hiring Ben Christmas as the caterer for 

the Christmas party. The motion carried with the following votes: 

 

YEAS: Wyatt, Scriber, Pullin, Melton, and Straughter 

 

Next item on the agenda was the discussion of the theme and entertainment. Following 

comments and an expression of views on the matter, Sharyon Mayfield offered a motion, 

seconded by Matt Pullin, to allow the Police Jury administrative staff to decide the theme 

and provide the entertainment. The motion carried with the following votes: 

 

YEAS: Wyatt, Scriber, Pullin, Melton, and Mayfield 

 



October 10, 2023 

 

Chair Wyatt called for Public Comments from anyone in attendance. There were none.  

 

 With no other business to come before the jury, Glenn Scriber offered a motion, seconded 

by Matt Pullin, to adjourn the meeting. The motion carried with the following votes: 

 

YEAS: Wyatt, Scriber, Pullin, Melton, and Mayfield 

 

 

 

             

Courtney Hall     Theresa Wyatt 

Interim Parish Administrator    Committee Chair 

 


